






Proposal Narrative for SR 266/Stonecrest Parkway 

Intersection Improvements 

Submitted by 

Kevin Rigsby, AICP 

Town of Smyrna 

Section 1. Project Description, Purpose, Need, and Objectives 

Sam Ridley Parkway is the primary commercial corridor within the Town of Smyrna. 
Stonecrest Parkway serves a major regional hospital and several thousand square feet 
of medical office space. This intersection is also the first intersection east of the 
Interstate 24 interchange and Sam Ridley Parkway. In addition, a major local street 
(Cedar Grove Road) intersects with Stonecrest Parkway approximately 300 feet south of 
the intersection with Sam Ridley Parkway. All of these factors combine to contribute to 
make this intersection very congested. Several thousand cars per day travel Stonecrest 
Parkway, and the traffic on Sam Ridley Parkway at this location is in excess of 40,000 
per day. This proposal would widen Stonecrest Parkway to add a dedicated straight 
through lane as well as modifications to the existing signalization and potential 
modifications to private commercial access points to Stonecrest Parkway. Particular 
attention will have to be paid to the issue of the existing commercial access points. The 
Town has received numerous complaints from adjacent property owners due to the 
congestion in this area blocking access to their properties. It is anticipated that these 
property owners will be heavily involved in any potential solutions. This project is in the 
current adopted TIP and is being requested to be moved over to the 14-17 TIP. 

Section 2. Benefits to Region and Local Community 

This project will benefit the region and local community by reducing travel times and 
improving air quality due to reduced idle time at this intersection. These benefits are 
directly in line with the guiding principles of the MPO, specifically #1, #2, and #3. 
Regional goals that this proposal supports include #1, #2, #4, #5, and #8, and Major 
Objectives supported include #1 and #9. The local community will additionally benefit 
by existing commercial properties being more accessible in peak travel times. 

Section 3. Project Deliverables, Schedule, & Milestones 

It is anticipated that the engineering for this proposal will be completed in FY 2013. 
Funding for this is in the FY 11-15 TIP. Implementation would begin within 90 days of 
completion of the engineering. Right-of-way would be purchased first, with 
construction to begin soon after completion of the right-of-way purchase. The project 
will be managed by Town staff, including the Town Planner, Director of Public Works, 



and Engineer-of-Record. The Town of Smyrna has managed multiple road 
improvement projects that included intersection improvements, include 3 phases of 
Rock Springs Road, two phases of Enon Springs Road, and Old Nashville Highway. 

Section 4. Budget Narrative 

The funds needed to complete this project are vital to completion of the project. 
Matching funds are programmed in the Town's Capital Improvements Plan. These 
funds will be provided through either a bond issue or from the operating budget 
utilizing tax revenues. 






